

Date (Time):	January 17, 2018 at 7:30 a.m.
Topic:	Monthly Meeting
Attendees:	Carolyn Owens, 501 Navigation; Annemarie Media, Y of Southern Arizona; Rhonda Gonzales, Community Food Bank; Brian Eller, Mary Kinkade, and Nic Cegdall, PCHD; Gabriela Barillas-Longoria and Sabrina Platner, U of A Nutrition Network; Ruth Reiman, Pima Assoc. of Government; Dan McDonald, U of A Cooperative Ext; Jessica Boerman, TOMF; Marie Fordney, Child & Family Resources; Moira Alexander, El Rio Health; and Michelle Crow, BEYOND.
Apologies:	
Guests:	
Meeting Facilitators:	Co-Chairs Annemarie Medina and Carolyn Owens
Minutes Prepared By:	Carolyn Owens

Agenda Topics	Responsible	Discussion
Legislative Recess Panel and Presentation	Brian Eller	<p>Brian discusses Rep. Clodfelter’s idea for promoting recess by having an event at a school with representatives. Brian has reached out to several school superintendents and leaders. Senator Bradley (also Flowing Wells School District Supervisor) enthusiastically supports this effort. Other potential attendees are Mayor Rothchild, City Council members, BOS members, Sylvia Allen, chair of committee sponsoring the recess bill, plus the Arizonans for Recess group.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • The date for the event will be March 23rd at Hendricks Elementary, 3400 W Orange Grove Road. Brian has contacted the principal and confirmed. • Planning meeting at the school next Friday the 26th at 2:30 p.m., please attend if you wish. The meeting will identify the time frame for the event and other details. • Brian asks for AT members help in gathering diverse talking points on how recess supports other things such as work readiness, military readiness, also police department, areas that most people don’t connect with this issue. Recess supports health lifelong, leading to many other positive outcomes. • Want 40 talking points for presenters, please send to Brian

		<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • If any AT members have contacts with the press, please send to Brian or Annemarie. We want media involved, especially if Sen Allen attends, the group is working on a press release. This could be a great opportunity to promote the importance of recess and physical activity. • The event will probably take place in the morning. All representatives will wear t shirts with slogans about recess (to be determined), the reps attending will participate in recess with the kids, then meet with press • Want to have Mayor, City Council reps, Sen Allen, Sen Bradley (confirmed) Rep Clodfelter(confirmed), Director of Pima County Health Dept., CEO of the Y, Board of Supervisors, School Supervisors, who else? AT co-chairs will help send invites on AT letterhead, once time is ironed out. Send any ideas for who should be invited to Brian or Annemarie. Gabby will reach out to Cunningham, Annemarie will reach out to Regina and Dan Maries at KOLD plus talk to Y marketing person for other media contacts. <p>Depending on where bill is in process the event will either support the newly passed bill or encourage support of the bill. Bill is SB 1083, Recess bill written, to be proposed at committee. Bill outlines recess for K-5, two recesses with no time amount specified, PE may also count toward credit hours.</p> <p>Please mark your calendars for March 23rd and watch for updates as they become available!</p>
<p>Discuss Living Streets Alliance Complete Streets policy</p>	<p>Gabby and Annemarie</p>	<p>Living Streets Alliance and Complete Streets policy – Gabby is board member, they are using their Voices for Healthy Kids from RWJF grant to work on complete streets policy, and want to have it adopted by City by fall 2018. Living Streets has been building public support, and is now working with City to write the policy. The policy will guide future projects and updates to make Tucson streets more user friendly for all users with a focus on equity. The Y has a walking grant that will help bring Gil Peñalosa, a well-known speaker, to Tucson to present about his work on these efforts. Hopefully his presentation will coincide with Cyclovia. Most likely once the City of Tucson adopts a complete streets policy all other jurisdictions will adopt it too. That’s what has happened in the past with other ordinances. PAG has resolution but not ordinance. AT will provide info about the speaker event once confirmed.</p> <p>Please go to https://www.livingstreetsalliance.org/our-work/campaigns/complete-streets/voice-your-support-for-complete-streets there is a very short questionnaire you can fill out to support complete streets.</p>

<p>Review Vitalyst small grants and discuss Shared and Joint Use agreements</p>	<p>Group</p>	<p>Vitalyst small grant, now Live Well AZ. Have \$100K total available for mini grants ranging from \$1K to \$15K, May 26th deadline but once \$100K is gone its gone, so applying sooner is better. Must be place based work, with community engagement, multiple focus for those served. There is a short grant application and report. The Y can be fiscal agent. Notice in two weeks so fast turnaround.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Ask to buy t-shirts, food, other advocacy for recess bill? • Another possibility is a joint use agreement with Flowing Wells, Dr Baker is on board with it. Currently affluent schools rent the school grounds for baseball, etc. He'd like to bring in low income families from the neighborhood to use their fields. Bathrooms get destroyed so lots of expense but funders often don't want to support ongoing maintenance so may not be the best match. • Gabby been working with Mission Manor school on a shared use agreement. Other groups including Boys and Girls club, City, and others are working to implement. Historically the neighborhood around the school was a walkable area, is it still? Will poll parents at drop off time. Principal wants to open up gym and grounds to the neighborhood. • Dan comments joint use is more complicated, requires an agreement with the City. Shared use is easier to implement. <p>We need to identify the best use for a request to Vitalyst; Annemarie and Carolyn will continue to discuss with our partners.</p>
<p>AT Member Survey and Leadership</p>	<p>Carolyn with group input</p>	<p>Carolyn and Annemarie have been co-chairs for a number of years and we are willing to share the love! Please contact either of us if you are interested in serving as co-chair. Estimate around 5 hours a month in time commitment.</p> <p>Please watch for a link to a short survey to assess your involvement, what issues interest you, whether current dates and times work well, etc. We will send by end of January or early February.</p>
<p>Member Activities and Announcements</p>	<p>Members</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • This weekend Japanese cultural heritage fdn at PCC downtown, mochi making, martial arts, food, dance, etc \$5 each, 1 to 5 pm. Saturday, Jan 20th • PAG has Jan 30th, Activate Your Commute, downtown event, see attached flyer, over lunch hour downtown, lots of supporters and prizes!

- PC Bike Ambassadors will be on the Loop in Jan and Feb, with Loop maps, bike bells and safety items, all volunteers, stop by and say thank you for our nationally recognized Loop. Various locations through Jan and Feb (see list in print out) Watch for the table and signs at the Loop and parks that connect
- BEYOND Park RX walks every Thursday at Mercado, conjunction with the Farmers Market, goes to Mission Gardens register at 3, walk is at 4:15. Try to reach people who don't normally walk. El Rio refers people, have folks in wheelchairs, families, students, variety of people attending. If you do 5 walks you get a \$5 coin for Farmers Market. Last weekend's BEYOND events were very successful.
- Mary from Healthy Pima says groups have finished action plans, new website will go live next week, will have action plans posted, calendar of events, etc. Want to connect various groups. Activate Tucson will support action plans where applicable
- Dan has several events, Tucson Marathon family fitness in Dec, change in leadership so couldn't do in 2017, but college of public health is helping to create a super hero fit fun day, geared toward elementary kids K-8, everyone gets a cape (kids). One mile fun run at U of A mall, plus other events to be active in many ways. S AZ roadrunners also participating. **April 28th** 8 a.m. to 11 a.m. (may change, still working out) vendors will be present. Contact Dan if interested in being a vendor at event, also putting together list, still working it out, could be businesses.
- City of Tucson commission of food security wants to be involved in forums around food equity and food insecurity. Want to set forums to coordinate efforts with school districts, food bank, public health, faith community, create an action plan as a result. Meeting today to discuss further. Very beginning stages will give more updates as available
- **March 17th Loop party** from 10 to 3 at Kino Stadium, Chuck Huckleberry lots of PC reps, Michelle has people who want to do aid stations at this event, she will work with Brian to iron it out, Brian will check with steering committee

Next Meeting: Wednesday, February 21, 7:30 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. at TOMF, 3182 N. Swan Road

- Updates regarding March event
- Results of survey

Hope we see you there!

Date (Time):	February 21, 2018 at 7:30 a.m.
Topic:	Monthly Meeting
Attendees:	Carolyn Owens, 501 Navigation; Annemarie Media, Y of Southern Arizona; Rhonda Gonzales, Community Food Bank; Brian Eller, PCHD; Gabriela Barillas-Longoria, U of A Nutrition Network; Dan McDonald, U of A Cooperative Ext; Jessica Boerman and Nicole Struck, TOMF; and Jodi Charvoz, UA Life Work Connection.
Apologies:	Marie Fordney, Child & Family Resources
Guests:	
Meeting Facilitators:	Co-Chairs Annemarie Medina and Carolyn Owens
Minutes Prepared By:	Carolyn Owens

Agenda Topics	Responsible	Discussion
UPDATE, PLEASE NOTE NEW DATE Legislative Recess Panel and Presentation	Brian Eller	<p>The recess bill, SB 1083, recess for K-5 students, is moving through the senate. The bill is going to the house on Feb 26th, individual constituents can call their state rep and ask them to support the bill. See link below.</p> <p>Recess event, inviting state and local reps, superintendents and other stakeholders. Hendriks Elementary is really stepping up, students are doing posters about what they do (there is a lot). The school is a showcase for implementing recess and physical activity with no additional funding needed.</p> <p>Attendees will participate in recess activities with the kids. After that there will be a press conference, Brian will have a ball that reps will pass around when it's their turn to share talking points.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Recess event now April 13th, 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. Hendricks Elementary, 3400 W Orange Grove Rd, Orange Grove and Shannon • Anyone have a contact with TUSD superintendent? • AT members please attend this event, we will check and see if there is an opportunity for your group to have an activity • We will make swag bags for attendees with cool stuff from AT • All members, please sign on to legislative portal and/or contact reps to support this bill! Here is a link for all state legislators: https://www.azleg.gov/alisStaticPages/HowToContactMember.asp

		<p>Brian has put in request to communications team at Pima County but if issues AT will send out invitations</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • If needed, Annemarie and Carolyn will draft an invite on AT letterhead, have press release ready, send by March 1st • March 2nd next planning meeting at 11:45 • If any AT members have contacts with the press, please send to Brian or Annemarie. We want media involved, especially if Sen Allen attends, the group is working on a press release. This is a great opportunity to promote the importance of recess and physical activity. • Want to have Mayor, City Council reps, Sen Allen, Sen Bradley (confirmed) Rep Clodfelter(confirmed), Director of Pima County Health Dept., CEO of the Y, Board of Supervisors, School Supervisors, who else? Send any ideas for who should be invited to Brian or Annemarie. Gabby will reach out to Cunningham, Annemarie will reach out to Regina and Dan Maries at KOLD plus talk to Y marketing person for other media contacts. <p>Depending on where bill is in process the event will either support the newly passed bill or encourage support of the bill.</p>
<p>Review draft Action Plan and Healthy Pima website</p>	<p>Group</p>	<p>Members had some edits and additions to the Action Plan:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Dan wants to continue having forums, similar to last June’s we will add as Objective 4. Can use forums to engage policy makers on various levels, maybe City and County next? Plus school superintendents and/or governing board • Add that AT will develop and pursue new bills, ordinances, etc. (not just support existing) • Also add AT’s relationship to Healthy Pima above goal as a heading <p>Healthy Pima is more of an umbrella org now, AT now as a collaborator, Annemarie suggests being added as an advocacy and policy group. But would be areas impacting physical health and nutrition vs. all health priorities</p> <p>Add AT as an Action Group – see Mary’s email just need to send members, then we’ll have a link to our website AT website needs to be updated, can any of the AT members help? Annemarie can’t update the site, it’s too old. Rhonda will check and see if CFB has an intern that can help, thank you!</p> <p>Please see attached Action Plan with updates discussed.</p> <p>Gabby suggests Bring parks and rec back in? Annemarie has a contact (Glen)she will reach out</p>

AT Member Survey Results	Group	<p>The group reviewed responses to the survey and discussed changes as a result. We considered an afternoon meeting but there were too many conflicts; apologies to those that requested an afternoon time.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • As a result of input, meeting time will change to 8:30 a.m. • Discussed other locations but felt staying at TOMF is best (plus comfy chairs!) • Due to feedback, a call-in option will be added to meetings <p>Thank you again to all of those who participated in the survey; please feel free to email either Carolyn or Annemarie with any other comments about meeting time, location, focus areas, etc.</p>
Member Activities and Announcements	Members	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Rhonda, CFB: March 3rd fundraiser for CFB using local food http://www.communityfoodbank.org/Events/Detail/farm-to-table-2018 • Dan says Garden Kitchen having an event at the Carriage House with Janos, March 6th at 6 p.m. \$20 fee, visit website, events to register, need more registration, cookbook will be for sale, please attend, cooking demonstration and wine tasting http://thegardenkitchen.org/event/garden-kitchen-cook-book-signing-carriage-house-featuring-janos-wilder • Tom O'Halloran, congressman for Dist 1 held farm bill forum. AZ rep on ag committee. Includes SNAP. Most attendees were local farmers. Rep Petersen from MN is ranking member. Dan attended and brought up funding formula for nutrition programs that underfunds western states. The reps were unaware of this issue and they recognized the problem. Formula is nearly 30 years old so states that have grown in pop are underfunded. AT could put together a letter to send to O'Halloran, Dan will send to Annemarie. SNAP was put under farm bill to help get legislation passed, will stay together. AT will keep an eye on SNAP for future negative impacts or reduced funding. • TOMF: Nicole says in response to opioid crisis, education for physician is required. TOMF is facilitating that education. New policy goes into effect in April • PCHD March 12th 10 to 3 questions and workshop about sexuality for those that work with youth Contact Brian for more information and to RSVP, brian.eller@pima.gov • The Lohse Y is having a fundraiser pie in the face day on pie day March 14th, if you donate you can throw a pie in the Y leaders face (including Annemarie!) • U of A is offering to do the Wilder Collaboration survey again, last time was online and in person, and was a great opportunity to assess our effectiveness. Possibly do in May after recess event, with results discussed in August. Gabby will update the group when she has more information.

		<ul style="list-style-type: none">• March 17th Loop party at Brandi Fenton Memorial Park, Kino Sports Complex North and Steam Pump Ranch in Oro Valley. All events are free, family-friendly events open to all ages. Visit http://webcms.pima.gov/cms/One.aspx?portalId=169&pageId=384760 for more information• BEYOND Park RX walks every Thursday at Mercado, conjunction with the Farmers Market, goes to Mission Gardens register at 3, walk is at 4:15. Try to reach people who don't normally walk. El Rio refers people, have folks in wheelchairs, families, students, variety of people attending. If you do 5 walks you get a \$5 coin for Farmers Market.
<p>Next Meeting: Wednesday, March 21, 8:30 a.m. to 10:00 a.m. at TOMF, 3182 N. Swan Road</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none">• Please note new time• We will add a call-in option, more information will be included in the March meeting agenda• The meeting will include a presentation by Living Streets Alliance with an update on complete streets <p>Hope we see you there!</p>		

Date (Time):	March 21, 2018 at 8:30 a.m.
Topic:	Monthly Meeting
Attendees:	Carolyn Owens, 501 Navigation; Annemarie Media, Y of Southern Arizona; Gabriela Barillas-Longoria, U of A Nutrition Network; Jessica Boerman, TOMF; Ruth Reiman, PAG; Moira Alexander, El Rio Health Center; Nic Cogdall, PCHD; and Donna Lewandowski, Community Representative.
Apologies:	Marie Fordney, Child & Family Resources; Jodi Charvoz, UA Life Work Connection; and Rhonda Gonzales, Community Food Bank
Guests:	Evren Sonmez, Living Streets Alliance
Meeting Facilitators:	Co-Chairs Annemarie Medina and Carolyn Owens
Minutes Prepared By:	Carolyn Owens

Agenda Topics	Responsible	Discussion
Legislative Recess Panel and Presentation	Brian Eller	<p>The recess bill, SB 1083, recess for K-5 students, is moving through the senate, Brian is unsure of current status. Individual constituents can call their state rep and ask them to support the bill. See link below. Recess Event to be held April 13th, 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. at Hendriks Elementary, 3400 W Orange Grove Rd., students are doing posters about what they do. The school is a showcase for implementing recess and integrating physical activity into the school day with no additional funding needed.</p> <p>Attendees will participate in recess activities with the kids. After that there will be a press conference, Brian will have a ball that reps will pass around when it's their turn to share talking points.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • AT members please attend this event, we will check and see if there is an opportunity for your group to have an activity • We will make swag bags for attendees with cool stuff from AT • All members, please sign on to legislative portal and/or contact reps to support this bill. Here is a link for all state legislators: https://www.azleg.gov/alisStaticPages/HowToContactMember.asp • Annemarie has media list ready; press release should go out April 10th or 11th need to identify who is responsible for press release (the Y is able to do this) • Invite stuffing get together Monday, March 26th at 9 a.m. at Exo Coffee • We will invite all City Council and Mayor, Board of Supervisors, Randall Friese, at U of A, state

		<p>rep, Pima Co School Superintendent, all local districts</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Also Sen Allen, Sen Bradley (confirmed) Rep Clodfelter(confirmed), Director of Pima County Health Dept., CEO of the Y, who else? Send any ideas for who should be invited to Brian or Annemarie. <p>Depending on where bill is in process the event will either support the newly passed bill or encourage support of the bill.</p>
Living Streets Alliance Complete Streets	Evran	<p>Living Streets Alliance has taken on Complete Streets current advocacy efforts and Evran presented information about what Complete Streets can mean for our city, as well as places where its been implemented (such as Scott Street downtown). Complete streets can include vehicles, main areas, neighborhoods, not one size fits all, mainly something that is safe and inviting for multi-use. It may include dedicated bus lanes, dedicated bike lanes (such as one on Stone) traffic calming in neighborhoods, roundabouts, etc. Repainting stripes and adding planters can make an impact for low cost. Many examples downtown of street improvements that have made a big difference.</p> <p>Currently there is a Complete Streets resolution but not a policy. As many AT members know, our group and many in our region have been working on this issue for years and have had some success. LSA is working to have a Complete Streets policy adapted in City of Tucson.</p> <p>In the next couple months LSA will develop community engagement workshops similar to Imagine Greater Tucson. LSA is looking for partners, groups to target, locations for the workshops, etc. Carolyn suggests working with library locations.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> AT members help to identify groups, locations, assist in coordinating community engagement? Please send your ideas to Evran at evren@livingstreetsalliance.org.
Activate Tucson website	Group	<p>Thank you to the Community Food Bank for providing an intern to help update the AT website! Also PCHD for their technical assistance. The site should be updated soon.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Please send any content you have to be included in the website to Annemarie annemariam@tucsonymca.org
Next AT Panel Planning		<p>Tabled until April's meeting</p>
Member Activities and Announcements	Members	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Gil Peñalosa, the originator of Complete Streets talk on April 5th, see attached flyer CFB offering healthy eating classes April 17 and 24, see attached flyers, feel free to share

- | | | |
|--|--|---|
| | | <ul style="list-style-type: none">• Community healthy food workshop in Phx on April 17th,• Cyclovia April 8th, see attached flyer• Recess event April 13th at Hendriks Elementary, see attached invite |
|--|--|---|

Next Meeting: Wednesday, April 18, 8:30 a.m. to 10:00 a.m. at TOMF, 3182 N. Swan Road

- Please note new time
- We now offer a call-in option, please email Carolyn at Carolyn@501Navigation.com if you would like to call in for the April meeting
- We will start planning our next AT Panel, including who, what, when, and where

Hope we see you there!

Date (Time):	April 18, 2018 at 8:30 a.m.
Topic:	Monthly Meeting
Attendees:	Carolyn Owens, 501 Navigation; Annemarie Media, Y of Southern Arizona; Sabrina Plattner and Gabriela Barillas-Longoria, U of A Nutrition Network; Jessica Boerman and Nicole Struck, TOMF; Marie Fordney, Child & Family Resources; Rhonda Gonzales, Community Food Bank; Moira Alexander, El Rio Health Center; and Nic Cogdall and Brian Eller PCHD.
Apologies:	
Guests:	Rachel Staudacher, Intern with Community Food Bank
Meeting Facilitators:	Co-Chairs Annemarie Medina and Carolyn Owens
Minutes Prepared By:	Carolyn Owens

Agenda Topics	Responsible	Discussion
Recess Event Recap	Brian Eller and Annemarie Medina	<p>Thank you to all who attended the April 13th Recess Event at Hendricks Elementary! It was a tremendous success. Pamela Powers Hannley and Todd Clodfelter attended (both state legislators). Annemarie shared photos from the morning's activities – students had poster boards in the library showcasing the many things they do for wellness, then we visited the activity room where student buddies rotate around different training stations such as yoga, weightlifting, steps, etc., then we observed the structured recess including dancing, games, basketball, and walks around the loop with prizes when the students reach certain levels.</p> <p>Some keys to Hendricks success – The school leadership, teachers, and parents are all supportive and engaged; the school partners with nearby businesses and a church to obtain support for equipment; the buddy system supports physical and mental health wellness while reducing bullying; activity and wellness is integrated into the classroom and their everyday with special wellness days and weeks occurring regularly; the school offers a wide array of fitness, nutrition, and wellness activities and events.</p> <p>Next steps - Brian would like to send TY to Hendricks teachers like gift cards, movie tickets, need about 10 gifts, please send anything you are able to contribute by Friday April 27th to Brian, he'll deliver gift bags with notes from AT members. In the meantime, Annemarie and Carolyn sent thank you letters to the Hendricks principal and our two representatives who attended.</p>

		<p>Brian will compile talking points to use for members to share as they promote recess in schools and share with the AT members.</p> <p>A compilation of the photos and video from the event will be uploaded at both Healthy Pima and Activate Tucson websites. Annemarie and Brian will send links when those are ready.</p>
<p>Next AT Panel Planning</p>	<p>Group</p>	<p>Attendees discussed the next AT Panel (similar to the one held in June 2017). We decided to host one for the Pima County Board of Supervisors.</p> <p>Similar to the panel in June, it will include BOS discussing how to advocate and work with them, and AT members and attendees share how and why to support wellness in Pima County. The Group likes the idea of focusing on food, nutrition, and transportation.</p> <p>Other discussions and decisions still to be made:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • What are AT members priorities for policy? Does it align with BOS? • What is the result we would like from the panel? • Fall 2018, at Pima County Housing (same location as June event)? • Next AT meeting fine tune agenda • Partner with PC Food Alliance, what policies are they working on? Ask Natalia, she's on their board • Partner with LSA for build environment piece? • Talk to Ruth, make sure PAG is able to attend <p>Next steps: Look into BOS schedule to choose date, also PC Housing room availability Once identified and finalized, we'll need talking points.</p>
<p>Activate Tucson website</p>	<p>Group</p>	<p>Thank you to the Community Food Bank for providing their U of A intern Rachel to help update the AT website! Thank you, Rachel, for a great job in updating the website! The group reviewed the draft website. Brian says add photos of the loop (PC has), have links to other partner sites, upcoming events, add link to bills relating to wellness, add video for LSA, upload flyers vs a calendar (calendars are too difficult to keep updated). Once final, we will be able to upload minutes, and have AT meeting info. We can have a "members only" page if we want, Rachel is finishing up her internship and in the next couple weeks will transfer the website info to Annemarie, once final it will link to HP, including links to social media. The website will go live early May</p>

		<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Send Rachel by April 27th your updated logos, any photos, her email rstaudacher@email.arizona.edu • Or to Annemarie annemariam@tucsonymca.org
Wilder Evaluation for Coalitions	Gabriela	Wilder Evaluation conducts research for coalitions, AT completed last year, can do online or paper. Great tool to assess effectiveness of the coalition. Identifies strengths and weaknesses, includes open ended comments. They are graciously offering it to AT members again this year. Group says send the survey by end of April, deadline May 2nd , please watch for the link to the survey
Invite a Friend to Attend!	Annemarie	Annemarie would like to increase the AT membership – she asks all attendees to bring a friend to the May meeting. Those who haven't attended in while, we miss you! Please note we are offering a call-in option to facilitate attendance.
Member Activities and Announcements	Members	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • U of A Super Hero Fun Day Sabrina, with Canyon Ranch and S AZ Roadrunners, April 28th see flyer, register by Friday, first 500 receive a cape. Includes fun run around U of A mall, plus fun stations, this is the first year doing this event, please support! • CFB Garden workshops (ongoing), also Mail Carrier Food Drive May 12th, healthy eating classes for families, plus hiring water harvesting coordinator, bi-lingual, see website https://www.communityfoodbank.org/ • PCHD, Thursday youth violence prevention meeting, discussing gun violence, black experience, substance abuse, all topics decided by youth, they run coalition, please contact Brian for more information about future meetings Brian.Eller@pima.gov • May 9th 4 to 6 p.m. 130 W Congress, BOS hearing room, 5 vanguard schools presenting to BOS (including Hendricks) how they make wellness work and work with their community, please attend to show your support to these schools! • Summer Institute, May 30 and 31st, two-day workshop for teachers on trauma-informed care, forward those interested to Brian, email Brian for discounted fee (\$50 off) Brian.Eller@pima.gov
Next Meeting: Wednesday, May 16, 8:30 a.m. to 10:00 a.m. at TOMF, 3182 N. Swan Road <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • We will continue planning our next AT Panel Hope we see you there!		

Date (Time):	May 16, 2018 at 8:30 a.m.
Topic:	Monthly Meeting
Attendees:	Carolyn Owens, 501 Navigation; Sabrina Plattner and Gabriela Barillas-Longoria, U of A Nutrition Network; Rhonda Gonzales, Community Food Bank; Dan McDonald, U of A Coop Ext; and Nic Cogdall and Brian Eller PCHD
Apologies:	Jodi Charvoz, Annemarie Medina, Marie Fordney
Guests:	
Meeting Facilitators:	Co-Chair Carolyn Owens
Minutes Prepared By:	Carolyn Owens

Agenda Topics	Responsible	Discussion
Wilder Evaluation for Coalitions	Gabriela	<p>Wilder Evaluation conducts research for coalitions, and AT was invited to participate again this year. Thank you to everyone who took the time out of their busy schedules to complete the survey! And thank you to Gabriela for coordinating this and sending the survey to our group.</p> <p>The survey has closed, and responses are being assessed during the next few weeks. We should have responses ready to review at the June AT meeting.</p>
Next AT Panel Planning Continued	Group	<p>As mentioned, the next AT panel will be with the Pima County Board of Supervisors. The group had a terrific discussion and made the following decisions:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • The BOS Panel will be scheduled for early November 2018; we'll need to confirm with the Clerk regarding which date is best so we don't conflict with regular BOS meetings; • The location will need to change because Pima County Housing does not have enough room, we may use the Abrams Center but location is still to be determined; • The agenda will include a poster session/networking/information sharing for the first part; an opening with kudos to BOS for recent accomplishments including the Loop, road improvements, support of the Garden Kitchen, support of school garden produce consumed in school, and others to be identified; then BOS presentation about the characteristics of the regions they serve, priorities, and processes, as well as how best to work with your Supervisor; a Q and A period with attendees

		<p>including pre-prepared questions from AT members; then a wrap-up including an “ask” to the Supervisors of policies and actions the group would like to see.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • We will invite other County leaders in addition to BOS, including Francisco Garcia, Jan Lescher, Chuck Huckleberry, Joe Barr, and Marcy Flanagan. We also would like PAG, Living Streets Alliance, Iskashitaa refugee program, and Compost Cats (last two to support commercial kitchen proposed project) to participate, with others to be determined. <p>At June AT meeting:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • We will finalize the invitees for the panel, other participants to invite and/or have present, the date, and the location (and then reserve), and the time frame for the panel (last time it was two hours, 8 a.m. to 10 a.m.); • We will identify poster sessions; so far, we discussed U of A Coop. Ext., PCHD current needs assessment (findings if possible), LSA complete streets policy, and a poster outlining need in PC as well as benefits (including economic) of improved nutrition and health. Any AT member is invited to have a poster as long as it is tied to nutrition, physical activity, and/or built environment. • The group discussed potential policy and/or activity to ask BOS to support. These will be narrowed down but potential topics include: 1) The bowling alley on Miracle Mile, county is buying it and will change into offices eventually, but the business just added a large commercial kitchen. Our panel could ask for this space to be a community kitchen, with part of it used for a fee (so revenue generator) and partly used to create value-added food products, work with refugee groups, and low-income folks to create food products for income, could tie to food bank donations (clients receive a lot of fresh produce, could preserve food product for increased food security. Small businesses need other support such as developing a business plan for food products, marketing, etc. Cooperative Ext. has programs to do that, just need costs for instruction, etc. and; 2) Physical activity increased through shared use of schools, could also be poster presentation, Gabriela and Brian suggest having barriers and solutions as part of the poster. School district in Phx addressed abuse of property in shared use spaces by investing in community and creating culture of community space, i.e. people felt it was “theirs” and so took care of it (Brian will get with them on how to foster that). Parks and Rec not willing to do joint use agreement, possibly because loss of revenue, plus not enough staff to oversee. Could be part of ask to supervisors, identify areas with no
--	--	---

		<p>parks but school space, schools willing but lack of parks and rec funding. There is a GIS mapping to show areas with lack of access of parks, plus low income, Gabby and Dan know about this tool. 3) Social determinants of health, provide information about this and suggestions on how it can be addressed. The PC needs assessment is gathering data about this and may have for November panel. Could show life expectancy in PC zip codes to illustrate the variance.</p>
<p>Invite a Friend to Attend!</p>	<p>Annemarie</p>	<p>Annemarie would like to increase the AT membership – she asks all attendees to bring a friend to the June meeting. Those who haven’t attended in while, we miss you! Please note we are offering a call-in option to facilitate attendance.</p>
<p>Member Activities and Announcements</p>	<p>Members</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • This Saturday, May 19th, Garden Kitchen Asian cooking class, \$55 per participant, register at the link: http://thegardenkitchen.org/event/asian-flavor • May 29th, Diabetes Prevention program begins, one-year program, at Garden Kitchen, no charge, proven program, reimbursement possible for those providing the program http://thegardenkitchen.org/event/diabetes-prevention-class • U of A Superhero fun day, went well for first time, thanks to all who came out! • June 8th, CFB has Teen Hunger workshops open to all high school students, see attached flyer for more information. • Train the Trainer event with LSA, lots of attendees, to spread word about complete streets policy, two-hour training, gives tangible next steps. Ask Gabriela if you are interested in having an LSA complete streets training for your group • Job Opening - Child & Family Resources, Marie has a new position and they are hiring her replacement to direct CFR Youth Programs http://www.childfamilyresources.org/jobopenings
<p>Next Meeting: Wednesday, June 20, 8:30 a.m. to 10:00 a.m. at TOMF, 3182 N. Swan Road</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • We will continue planning our next AT Panel • And review results from the Wilder Evaluation <p>Hope we see you there!</p>		

Date (Time):	August 15, 2018 at 8:30 a.m.
Topic:	Monthly Meeting
Attendees:	Carolyn Owens, 501 Navigation; Sabrina Plattner and Gabriela Barillas-Longoria, U of A Nutrition Network; Rhonda Gonzales, Community Food Bank; Brian Eller PCHD; Moira Alexander, El Rio Health; Jenn Parlin, The Garden Kitchen; Jessica Boerman, TOMF
Apologies:	
Meeting Facilitators:	Co-Chair Carolyn Owens
Minutes Prepared By:	Carolyn Owens

Agenda Topics	Responsible	Discussion
New Activate Tucson website	Annemarie	<p>A big thank you to Annemarie (with help from an intern from CFB) in updating the AT website! Please visit https://www.activatetucson.org to see the improved site.</p> <p>AT members action request –</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Some of the logos need updating, if it’s one of yours, please send to Annemarie and she will upload it. Also, if you are an AT member and your logo is not shown, please send to Annemarie. All the logos link to the partner websites. • Please link AT’s website from your website • We discussed changing the photos to Tucson and SW images, Annemarie will upload photos from the Hendrick Elementary event, please send photos to include • We need content, please send any related articles, advocacy, and upcoming events to Annemarie to include in the website. She will add regular classes such as El Rio, CFB, Garden Kitchen • We will add “Fun things to do” link, Brian will send photo and info about mushroom hunting, other ideas to support staying active and healthy, especially family friendly activities, please send • We discussed creating FB and Twitter for AT and linking from the website, but need staff to manage and upload, AT has hashtag. This will be a better way to share events and activities. Can anyone volunteer to manage social media for AT? • Annemarie checks the email link from the website daily

<p>Next AT Panel Planning Continued</p>	<p>Group</p>	<p>As mentioned, the next AT panel will be with the Pima County Board of Supervisors. The group had a terrific discussion and made the following decisions:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • The BOS Panel will be scheduled for early November 2018; Please note, we may be changing the previously announced November 8th date as neither Miller nor Christy is able to attend, and the group felt their presence was important. Annemarie and Carolyn will follow up with the Supervisors and send an update as soon as available; • The location still needs to be determined - Pima County Housing does not have enough room for a poster session. The group discussed several locations, but we need to avoid government buildings, including TPD and Fire Dept. as some potential attendees may be hesitant about going to those places, PCHD is not an option because of a conflict. Criteria is a place with free parking that is easily accessed. Annemarie will see if we can get the room at the YWCA at no charge. • The agenda will include a poster session/networking/information sharing for the first part; an opening with kudos to BOS for recent accomplishments including the Loop, road improvements, support of the Garden Kitchen, support of school garden produce consumed in school, and others to be identified; then BOS presentation about the characteristics of the regions they serve, priorities, and processes, as well as how best to work with your Supervisor; a Q and A period with attendees including pre-prepared questions from AT members; then a wrap-up including an “ask” to the Supervisors of policies and actions the group would like to see. • We will invite other County leaders in addition to BOS, including Francisco Garcia, Jan Lescher, Chuck Huckleberry, Joe Barr, and Marcy Flanagan. We also would like PAG, Living Streets Alliance, Iskashitaa refugee program, and Compost Cats (last two to support commercial kitchen proposed project), PC Food Alliance, and TUGO bike share. Once location and date finalized we will finalize the invite list. • Need to finalize poster sessions; we have discussed U of A Coop. Ext., PCHD current needs assessment (findings if possible), LSA complete streets policy, and a poster outlining need in PC as well as benefits (including economic) of improved nutrition and health. Garden Kitchen will invite Flowers and Bullets, House of Neighborly Service for poster sessions. Any AT member is invited to have a poster as long as it is tied to nutrition, physical activity, and/or built environment. • The group discussed potential policy and/or activity to ask BOS to support. These will be narrowed down but potential topics include: 1) The bowling alley on Miracle Mile, county is buying it and will
--	--------------	--

		<p>change into offices eventually, but the business just added a large commercial kitchen. Our panel could ask for this space to be a community kitchen, with part of it used for a fee (so revenue generator) and partly used to create value-added food products, work with refugee groups, and low-income folks to create food products for income, could tie to food bank donations (clients receive a lot of fresh produce, could preserve food product for increased food security. Small businesses need other support such as developing a business plan for food products, marketing, etc. Cooperative Ext. has programs to do that, just need costs for instruction, etc. and;</p> <p>2) Physical activity increased through shared use of schools, could also be poster presentation, Gabriela and Brian suggest having barriers and solutions as part of the poster. School district in Phx addressed abuse of property in shared use spaces by investing in community and creating culture of community space, i.e. people felt it was “theirs” and so took care of it (Brian will get with them on how to foster that). Parks and Rec not willing to do joint use agreement, possibly because loss of revenue, plus not enough staff to oversee. Could be part of ask to supervisors, identify areas with no parks but school space, schools willing but lack of parks and rec funding.</p> <p>3) Social determinants of health, provide information about this and suggestions on how it can be addressed. The PC needs assessment is gathering data about this and may have for November panel. Could show life expectancy in PC zip codes to illustrate the variance.</p>
<p>Wilder Evaluation for Coalitions</p>	<p>Gabriela</p>	<p>Thank you to everyone who took the time out of their busy schedules to complete the survey! And thank you to Gabriela for coordinating this and providing the survey to our group. This is a valuable resource to help AT improve. The results are attached. Ten members completed the survey, the roster shows 88 individuals representing 49 organizations.</p> <p>Highlights from survey results are:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • There are many key stakeholders involved • Leadership is skilled • The group is flexible in how we work • There is open and frequent communication <p>Areas that need improvement:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Better communication of goals and objectives • Clear procedures for voting and making decisions • Orientation for new members • More funds to accomplish the work

		<p>Changes discussed to address –</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. The work plan will be updated with additional detail added, helping members have a clear vision on how they can support the work 2. At each AT meeting a few minutes will be taken to review the work plan and any recent accomplishments 3. The goals from the work plan will be placed at the AT website home page 4. We may want to change or update the AT mission <p>AT members – Please review the survey results and consider changes we can implement to better engage with members and the community.</p>
Parks Discussion	Annemarie and Jenn	<p>Annemarie reports COT Parks is requesting a bond for much-needed improvements to City parks (she is on the parks board). AT will advocate for passage of Prop 407 in the Nov election, a bond initiative, to allow \$225 million to be used for park improvements. There are no taxes associated with it. This will be added to the AT website. Please visit https://www.tucsonaz.gov/newsnet/parks-and-recreation-bond-proposal-details-now-online for more info and a link to a full map of proposed projects.</p> <p>Jenn reports that South Tucson is looking for funds for pocket parks. AT members said yes to sponsoring one, it only costs around \$10,000. We will look for funds for this and work with Jenn.</p>
Member Activities and Announcements	Members	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • CFB has Hunger Walk on September 15th, visit https://www.communityfoodbank.org/Events/Detail/hungerwalk-2018 for info and to register, Annemarie will add link to AT website • Walk and Bike to School efforts are now more collaborative, and schools who would like to participate in school wellness (SHAC) and walk and bike can visit https://www.healthypima.com/schools for more info
<p>PLEASE NOTE NEW DATE - Next Meeting: Wednesday, Sept 12, 8:30 a.m. to 10:00 a.m. at TOMF, 3182 N. Swan Road (Sept 19 is Yom Kipper, thanks to Sabrina for bringing it to our attention)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • We will continue planning our next AT Panel • And an update on the work plan plus improvements based on the survey results <p>Hope we see you there!</p>		

Date (Time):	September 12, 2018 at 8:30 a.m.
Topic:	Monthly Meeting
Attendees:	Carolyn Owens, 501 Navigation; Sabrina Plattner U of A Nutrition Network; Ruth Reiman, PAG; Jenn Parlin, The Garden Kitchen; and Jessica Boerman, TOMF
Apologies:	Annemarie Medina, Gabriela Barillas-Longoria, Brian Eller, Mary Kinkade, and Nic Cogdall
Meeting Facilitators:	Co-Chair Carolyn Owens
Minutes Prepared By:	Carolyn Owens

Agenda Topics	Responsible	Discussion
Next AT Advocacy Panel Planning Continued	Group	<p>As mentioned, the next AT panel will be with the Pima County Board of Supervisors. We have been having difficulty in scheduling a majority of BOS. The group had a terrific discussion and made the following decisions:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • The BOS Panel will still be scheduled for early November 2018 if at all possible; Jen suggested doing a Doodle Poll to the District contacts. Annemarie created a Doodle Poll and sent it out on September 12th; Annemarie and Carolyn will follow up with the Supervisors and send the scheduled date as soon as available; • The location will be the meeting room at Commerce Park Loop – once the date and time is chosen the co-chairs will contact City of Tucson to schedule. The group chose this location as its easily accessed from the freeway, has an adjacent parking lot, large meeting rooms, and is neutral. • The agenda will include a poster session/networking/information sharing for the first part; an opening with kudos to BOS for recent accomplishments including the Loop, road improvements, support of the Garden Kitchen, support of school garden produce consumed in school, and others to be identified; then BOS presentation about the characteristics of the regions they serve, priorities, and processes, as well as how best to work with your Supervisor; a Q and A period with attendees including pre-prepared questions from AT members; then a wrap-up including an “ask” to the Supervisors of policies and actions the group would like to see. Ruth suggests adding air quality issues to the discussion.

		<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • We will invite other County leaders in addition to BOS, including Francisco Garcia, Jan Lescher, Chuck Huckleberry, Joe Barr, and Marcy Flanagan. We also would like PAG, Living Streets Alliance, Iskashitaa refugee program, and Compost Cats (last two to support commercial kitchen proposed project), PC Food Alliance, and TUGO bike share. Jen has invited House of Neighborly Service and Flowers and Bullets. Once location and date finalized we will finalize the invite list. • We want 8 to 10 posters and need to finalize poster sessions; we have discussed U of A Coop. Ext., U of A Nutrition Network, PCHD current needs assessment (findings if possible), LSA complete streets policy, and a poster outlining need in PC as well as benefits (including economic) of improved nutrition and health, and/or social determinants of health with life expectancy by zip code. Garden Kitchen will invite Flowers and Bullets, House of Neighborly Service for poster sessions. Any AT member is invited to have a poster as long as it is tied to nutrition, physical activity, and/or built environment. • The group discussed potential policy and/or activity to ask BOS to support. These will be narrowed down but potential topics include: <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1) Physical activity increased through shared use of schools, could also be poster presentation, Gabriela and Brian suggest having barriers and solutions as part of the poster. School district in Phx addressed abuse of property in shared use spaces by investing in community and creating culture of community space, i.e. people felt it was “theirs” and so took care of it (Brian will get with them on how to foster that). Parks and Rec not willing to do joint use agreement, possibly because loss of revenue, plus not enough staff to oversee. Could be part of ask to supervisors, identify areas with no parks but school space, schools willing but lack of parks and rec funding. 2) Social determinants of health, provide information about this and suggestions on how it can be addressed. The PC needs assessment is gathering data about this and may have for November panel. Could show life expectancy in PC zip codes to illustrate the variance. 3) Support complete streets in Tucson and Pima County.
<p>Workplan Update</p>	<p>Group</p>	<p>In response to feedback from the Wilder Survey about having more direction and goals, the group reviewed the 2018 Activate Tucson Work Plan.</p> <p>Updates: The Recess bill passed; we will ask Brian to give an update on this at the October AT meeting and ask about including in a poster for BOS panel (maybe combined with all school wellness efforts) Complete Streets, LSA workshops in progress, to be passed Spring 2019? Annemarie give update next meeting.</p>

		<p>Potential additions: Ruth will think about possible air quality improvement policy. Had a couple warning days this summer, most poor air quality is from autos, not maintaining emission standards. EPA won't review for years, not enforcing current laws. Review this policy again in the spring (air quality is lowest in the summer).</p> <p>Review clean power bills and/or policies on national level plus local level.</p> <p>LSA doesn't have funding for fall Cyclovia, reach out and offer to help? No funding, PAG no longer supporting or Pima County, who sponsors? It may be the event is once a year in future.</p> <p>Ruth says grocery stores closing in mid-town, why fewer Safeway and Frys? Are food deserts increasing? Possible policy around grocery chains practice of leaving stores empty to reduce competition?</p> <p>Everyone - Keep thinking about policy for work plan and BOS panel</p> <p>In response to requests in the survey, AT co-chairs will compile a member list with affiliations and share with the group.</p>
<p>Pima County purchase of bowling alley update</p>	<p>Group</p>	<p>Pima County has purchased the bowling alley on Miracle Mile and as far as we know, will be converting it to offices. However, the bowling alley just completed a renovation to the kitchen on the property. We were going to discuss this at the BOS Panel but it may be too late by then.</p> <p>We may want to put together a group to meet with Supervisor Bronson and ask the BOS to consider keeping the kitchen for possible future use as a community kitchen. It could be a revenue source for the County as well as potential use for community groups. The group is aware there are many issues to implement but are hoping we can at least have the kitchen preserved and considered for this use.</p> <p>Update, please see link to article stating no development for a year; we will probably go back to including this as part of the BOS panel.</p>
<p>Member Activities and Announcements</p>	<p>Members</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Nov 3rd, Garden Kitchen Desert Foods Festival 10 a.m. to 2 p.m., presentations on food you can harvest from the desert, with demonstrations, garden tours, native plants, and vendors, Free visit http://thegardenkitchen.org/event/the-6th-annual-desert-food-festival for more information. • Also on Nov 3rd, from 1 p.m. to 4 p.m. Pumpkin Smash at Community Food Bank Las Milpitas Community Farm, AT will have a table there, come by after the Desert Food Festival and smash your Halloween pumpkin!
<p>Next Meeting: Wednesday, October 17, 8:30 a.m. to 10:00 a.m. at TOMF, 3182 N. Swan Road</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Final planning of our next AT Advocacy Panel • Updates on the 2018 AT work plan <p>Hope we see you there!</p>		

Date (Time):	October 17, 2018 at 8:30 a.m.
Topic:	Monthly Meeting
Attendees:	Annemarie Medina, YMCA; Carolyn Owens, 501 Navigation; Sabrina Plattner MEZCHOP; Jenn Parlin, The Garden Kitchen; Nic Cogdall and Brian Eller, PCHD; Linsey Cushman, AZ Health Zone; and Jessica Boerman, TOMF
Apologies:	Gabriela Barillas-Longoria and Rhonda Gonzales
Meeting Facilitators:	Co-Chair Carolyn Owens
Minutes Prepared By:	Carolyn Owens

Agenda Topics	Responsible	Discussion
Next AT Advocacy Panel Planning UPDATE	Group	<p>As mentioned, the next AT panel will be with the Pima County Board of Supervisors. We have been having difficulty in scheduling a majority of BOS. Due to that and the election year, the Panel will be scheduled in mid-March 2019. This will also allow for the newest Pima County Needs Assessment to be completed and discussed as part of the panel.</p> <p>To ensure we have a robust panel we will invite other County leaders/Departments in addition to BOS, including Francisco Garcia, Jan Lescher, Chuck Huckleberry, Joe Barr, and Marcy Flanagan.</p> <p>Next steps: Finalize date and time and identify location (possibly Jacobs Y); Finalize other PC leaders to invite for the Panel; create invites and send to Pima County BOS and leaders. Identify avenues to promote the event and create a list of groups AT will invite to attend. Finalize list of poster presenters and agenda for the event, have a one-page handout for presenters and questions for the audience. Need to identify a facilitator for the event and refreshments to be provided (if possible).</p>
Pima County purchase of bowling alley UPDATE	Nic	<p>Pima County has purchased the bowling alley on Miracle Mile, and Marcy, head of the health dept. has announced the kitchen will be retained, which is great news! However, future use of the kitchen is not yet determined.</p> <p>A group of AT members will meet with Marcy to discuss potential uses for the kitchen including its potential use as a community kitchen. It could be a revenue source for the County as well as used by community groups. The AT members are aware there are many issues to implement a community kitchen but we are</p>

		<p>hoping we can at least plant the idea. Brian is involved with the “Thrive in the 05” group and they are also interested in these types of projects.</p> <p>Next Step: Nic will facilitate a meeting with Marcy, please email Carolyn or Annemarie if you would like to participate.</p>
AT Workplan	Group	<p>Updates: Edits to the BOS event, complete streets probably going to be approved by COT, add partnership with Thrive in the 05. Carolyn and Annemarie will add these edits and potential policies discussed at September’s meeting.</p> <p>Recess update from Brian: Bills 1083 and 1008 passed, now two recesses a day for K through 3 required, in 2019 will add 4th and 5th grades. No issues implementing reported from schools. Lets Play Recess toolkit from Pinnacle Prevention has how to plan recess guides for teachers. Google this and the link to the pdf comes right up. Terrific resource for free. Annemarie will add to the AT website as well.</p> <p>At November meeting we will finalize the Work Plan for 2019; a draft will be sent for review prior to that meeting. Also, please see attached list of members with affiliations.</p>
Member Activities and Announcements	Members	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Through end of Oct, PAG needs volunteers to do a bike/ped count, see link for details http://www.pagregion.com/Default.aspx?tabid=1323 • Nov 3rd, Garden Kitchen Desert Foods Festival 10 a.m. to 2 p.m., presentations on food you can harvest from the desert, with demonstrations, garden tours, native plants, and vendors, Free visit http://thegardenkitchen.org/event/the-6th-annual-desert-food-festival for more information. Also Harvest Festival at Tucson Village Farm same date for those in the NW part of town https://tucsonvillagefarm.arizona.edu/harvest-festival-2018-november-3 • Also on Nov 3rd, from 1 p.m. to 4 p.m. Pumpkin Smash at Community Food Bank Las Milpitas Community Farm, AT will have a table there, come by after the Desert Food Festival and smash your Halloween pumpkin! • Nov 30, next PCHD Community Needs Assessment community input meeting, 9 to 11, Nic sending official invite soon, please watch for it, attend and/or forward • Dec 1, PCHD and Tugo providing bike safety classes in South Tucson, all attendees receive a bike helmet! See attached flyer.
<p>Next Meeting, please note date change: Wednesday, <u>November 28</u>, 8:30 a.m. to 10:00 a.m. at TOMF, 3182 N. Swan Road</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Finalize 2019 AT work plan • Planning for Advocacy Panel <p>Hope we see you there!</p>		